Public Service Association of New South Wales General Secretary: Anne Gardiner * President: Sue Walsh

160 Clarence Street, Sydney GPO Box 3365, Sydney NSW 2001

Telephone: 1300 772 679
Facsimile: 02 9262 1623
E-mail: psa@psa.asn.au
Internet: www.psa.asn.au
ABN: 83 717 214 309

In reply please quote:

AG:DS

Mr Andrew Cappie-Wood Secretary Justice Department 160 Marsden Street PARRAMATTA NSW 2124

Dear Mr Cappie-Wood,

I write to inform you that members of the PSA in the Information Technology and Asset Management Sections have unanimously endorsed the imposition of the following work ban:

The PSA directs it members to place immediate work bans on reporting to and/or being supervised/managed or directed by consultants/contractors.

This is consistent with the Crown Employees (Public Service Conditions of Employment) Award at Clause 3.64 and the Government Sector Employment (GSE) Act which provide that public servants may only be supervised by another public servant.

Should you have any questions relating to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Mr Anthony D'Adam, A/Director, Industrial at the PSA.

Yours sincerely,

ANNE GARDINER

GENERAL SECRETARY

-May 2016